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Assembly Lawyer: Prisoner Count Law Not In Redistricting Amendment

By Nick Reisman 
March 14, 2012 at 11:30 am
Though a law governing how prisoners are counted for purposes of redistricting is not in proposed constitutional amendment overhauling the process, an Assembly lawyer has told Speaker Sheldon Silver the 2010 law won’t be affected should the amendment pass.

But the development could throw a wrench into what was expected to be relatively smooth passage of redistricting maps and the amendment plus statute. The rub is that the prisoner count law is done through LATFOR’s current incarnation, which expires once redistricting is comlpeted this year. 

“The proposed constitutional amendment does not amend the provisions relating to the prisoner count nor does it repeal the section of law that establishes LATFOR,” the letter says.

Still, Assembly Counsel William Collins writes that the law, subject to a lawsuit by several Senate Republicans, would not be impacted by the amendment should it pass. Senate Republicans signaled last month they would be dropping the lawsuit challenging the law after several legal setbacks.

“Base on that review, it is my opinion that the provisions in A.9526 (as the amendment is known) would not affect the implementation and continued effectiveness of the prison count reforms,” Collins wrote in the letter to Silver dated today.

The Legislature is expected to vote on newly revised maps for Senate and Assembly lines that include the addition of a 63rd seat in the Senate. The Legislative Task Force on Redistricting voted to send the lines to the Legislature this morning, with Sen. Martin Dilan, D-Brooklyn, voting no.

At LATFOR’s final meeting, Dilan said he considered “boycotting” the meeting because the process had been a “farce.”

Meanwhile, the Black, Puerto Rican, Hispanic and Asian Legislative Caucus held a news conference in the Senate Democratic offices voicing opposition to the proposed lines. Assemblyman Karim Camara, the caucus leader, would not say whether he would vote against the lines, but confusingly told reporters he would consider launching a lawsuit against the lines.

Camara later clarified that he was voting no on the lines and would urge his fellow caucus members to do the same.
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